MINUTES of the Society's Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 18th September 2008 in the Court Room of the Town Hall, Stamford.

APOLOGIES were received from Mr & Mrs B Sears, Ms E Hunter, Mr P Eastwood, Mr & Mrs G Rowlands, Mrs Fairman, Mr & Mrs de Gale, Mr & Mrs Hopkinson, Mrs M Nichols, Mr J Plumb, Mr D Powell, Mr & Mrs A Sharp, Mr S Stanley, Mr RJ Thorne, Mrs M Ward, Mrs J Wood, Mr & Mrs D Thomas, Mrs A Firth, Mr & Mrs J Quantrill, and Mrs E Thomas.

Our President, Mr. Orlando Rock, took the Chair.

0908/1.0 MINUTES of the last AGM were signed as a true record. There were no Matters Arising.

0908/2.0 CHAIRMAN'S REPORT 

Mrs Gibbs welcomed Mr Rock and the speaker, Mr Crispin Kelly. She reiterated that the main aim of the Society was to keep Stamford a special place. All planning applications within the Conservation area were reviewed and comments, including positive ones, were passed on to the relevant council staff who read all comments and objections.

Mr P Stevens and fellow members were thanked for their work in creating the two existing Interpretation Boards, plus the new one for the castle site.

Goodbyes were said to Mrs Janet Sears, who was thanked for her 16 years of service as Secretary to the Society, and to Mrs Pam Sharp, who was thanked for her 20 years of work on the Committee. All members of the Committee and the Planning Sub-Committee were thanked for all their efforts and support.

Mrs Gibbs will be a member of the Stamford Town Partnership, thereby providing opportunity for the Society to participate in the   planning and strategy for the town. Stamford Civic Society was the best supported in the East Midlands, and everyone present was encouraged to become involved in making suggestions and telling their friends about the Society’s aims.

0908/3.0 TREASURER'S REPORT

 The accounts would be published in full with the Treasurer’s report in the autumn newsletter.  The Society was solvent and subscriptions, interest and tax refunds had increased. A surplus had been made on the events. A donation of £100 had been made to the Sir Malcolm Sargent Children’s Cancer Charity.

The adoption of the accounts was proposed by Mr M Grimes and carried unanimously.

0908/4.0 ELECTION OF OFFICERS 

Mr P Stevens proposed election of officers and Mr R Barry seconded the proposal, which was carried unanimously.

0908/5.0 ELECTION OF COMMITTEE 

The election of the Committee en bloc was proposed by Mr R Barry, seconded by Mr M Grimes and carried unanimously.

0908/6.0 ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

There was no further business.

At the close of AGM business our speaker, Mr Crispin Kelly was introduced.

Chairman’s Report

First of all can I congratulate everyone for getting here, in spite of the building work! As always, a special welcome to our President, Orlando Rock and our speaker Desmond FitzGerald, from Ireland.

I am so pleased to see that the work to improve the Town Hall is now in progress, and while we are more cramped than usual, it is clear that next year, it is all going to be so much better.

The society has had a successful year. Among other things, we have had talks from Wolfgang Buttress, who was the architect of the Gateway Project, visits to Peterborough Cathedral, Uppingham College and a return trip to the ECO house at Barnsdale. Our Awards evening in February was well attended, and it was a real pleasure to be able to give awards to people and organisations that are doing good projects in the town.

We have hosted visits from Hertford Civic Society and the East Midlands Association of Civic Societies, both of whom thoroughly, enjoyed their days in Stamford.

We have continued to monitor the planning applications for the centre of Stamford. We have resisted change where we thought it appropriate, and encouraged responsible changes in the Conservation Area where we felt that this enhanced the visual and economic life of the Town. 

The committee has become more and more concerned about the number of businesses, especially in and around the High Street that are doing work first and putting in for planning permission second, if at all until made to do so. On many occasions, there would have been no reason to object, but on others we have objected, and clearly it is much harder to get work undone than it is to disallow it in the first place. We will continue to be vigilant about this, and I would ask all members of the Society to do the same and tell us if they see work starting that concerns them.

A sad piece of news this year was the sudden demise of the Civic Trust. However a new organisation, the Civic Society Initiative is rising from the ashes, and has been holding meetings throughout the country to determine what Societies need from an umbrella organisation. We are actively assisting in this.

We undertook two major projects. The first was a schools project, to get young people interested in the heritage of their town. We have been working with the Malcolm Sargent school, first on a project to design a logo, and now to design a sculpture representing Stamford at the school. A group of children visited the Museum with Civic Society members and had an enjoyable time doing their research. We are very keen that the Society should reach out to young people – after all, they are the subscription payers of the future!

You probably saw the article in last week’s Mercury about our other project, called “Paving the way”.  This was a comprehensive review of the pavements in the Conservation Area and was presented to representatives from the LCC Highways Authority on September 21st. It was a very good meeting, and we are hopeful that they will find some money to remedy some of the worst of the eyesores we identified. There is a copy of the report on our website.

You already know about the talks this winter. Tickets are now available for the Tolethorpe talk on November 12th and the one about Browne’s Hospital on December 3rd. Both will be at 7pm in Browne’s Hospital. Our Spring lecture will be something different – we have invited Elizabeth Inman, the Director of the Burghley Horse Trials to come and talk about the organisation of this major event in the Stamford year. More details will follow as soon as we have them.

Next summer, we hope to have visits to Oundle and Lincoln Cathedral, the latter with access to some of the areas not normally available to the general public. Since Lincoln is some way away, and the parking is a nightmare, we are considering hiring a coach for this visit. 

Finally, an administrative point. As you know, the Stamford sorting office close this year, which means we can no longer collect mail sent to the PO Box in Stamford, so either have to drive to Peterborough or pay extra to have the mail delivered. So we have decided to dispense with the PO Box number, and in future all correspondence should be sent to our Secretary, Melanie. We will put her address in the next Newsletter. Alternatively of course we can be contacted by email.

Ladies and Gentlemen, thank you for attending the AGM and for listening.

Gwyneth Gibbs

October 2009

Treasurer’s Report to Stamford Civic Society.

The Receipts and Payments Account for year ended 31st July 2009 is attached.

The first section relates to the General Fund.    The subscriptions and interest have decreased but the gift tax refund has increased.
The costs of running the society have gone up, compared with last year. There was a stationery purchase that will not be repeated this year.   There was also the cost of the Awards Evening for which no charge was made to members It was also our turn to host the East Midland Association of Civic Trusts which created a great deal of goodwill for the Town.  The room hire has gone down because the Crown Hotel now let us meet in one of their rooms for no charge. Taking one year with another, the running costs do not exceed our income.
The income from events covered the costs incurred (except for £5). 
In previous years I have reported that our bank balances were increasing but that the funds would be spent in future years.  This year we have purchased a digital projector for talks and have incurred costs on the third information board. Because of the above, the general account balance at bank has decreased by £2903 to £5953. 

Finally we have the Restricted Funds.  These can only be used for the reasons the money was raised.  There is £260 left for St. Leonard’s Priory.  

Martin Grimes
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	Stamford Civic Society
	
	
	

	
	Receipts & Payments Acount for Year Ended 31st July 2009
	

	2008
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	General Fund
	
	
	
	

	1855
	
	Subscriptions
	
	
	1702
	

	42
	
	Donations
	
	
	105
	

	301
	
	Tax Refunds on Gift Aid
	
	403
	

	432
	
	Interest
	
	
	
	281
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	2630
	
	
	
	
	
	
	2491

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	-566
	
	Administration Costs
	
	1103
	

	-90
	
	AGM Costs
	
	
	113
	

	-100
	
	Room Hire
	
	
	70
	

	-744
	
	Newsletter & Website
	
	631
	

	-110
	
	Civic Society Initiative /Trust
	
	110
	

	
	
	School Project
	
	
	20
	

	
	
	EMACS visit
	
	
	320
	

	
	
	Awards Evening
	
	
	475
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	2842

	1020
	
	Surplus of Subs etc. over running costs
	
	

	
	
	Shortfall of Subs etc. over running costs
	
	351

	1400
	
	Event Income
	
	
	583
	

	-367
	
	Event Expenses
	
	
	278
	

	-230
	
	Insurance
	
	
	310
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	803
	
	Surplus on Events
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Shortfall on Events
	
	
	
	5

	
	
	Information Board 
	
	
	
	1728

	
	
	Projector Purchase
	
	
	
	499

	1823
	
	Excess of Receipts over Payments
	
	

	
	
	Excess of  Payments over Receipts
	
	2583

	7033
	
	Balance in Hand at Beginning
	
	
	8856

	8856
	
	Balance in Hand at End
	
	
	6273

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Restricted Funds
	
	
	
	

	475
	
	Donations
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Payments:
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Priory Board Costs
	
	
	
	15

	-400
	
	Information Board
	
	
	
	410

	610
	
	Balance at Beginning
	
	
	685

	685
	
	Balance at End (Priory)
	
	
	260

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Summary
	
	
	
	
	

	8856
	
	General Account Balance
	
	
	6273

	685
	
	Restricted Funds Balance
	
	
	260

	
	
	Held as Follows:
	
	
	
	

	667
	
	Current Account
	
	
	
	878

	8874
	
	Deposit Account
	
	
	
	5655

	9541
	
	Total in Hand
	
	
	
	6533

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Other Assets:
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Information Boards
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Audio System
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Projector
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Martin Grimes
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Treasurer
	
	
	
	
	


